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OXFORD
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Minutes of a meeting of the 
Council
on Tuesday 22 August 2017 
Committee members:

	 Councillor Fooks (Lord Mayor)
	Councillor Abbasi

	Councillor Anwar
	Councillor Azad

	Councillor Brown
	Councillor Clarkson

	Councillor Cook
	Councillor Curran

	Councillor Fry
	Councillor Goddard

	Councillor Goff
	Councillor Haines

	Councillor Hayes
	Councillor Henwood

	Councillor Hollingsworth
	Councillor Humberstone

	Councillor Iley-Williamson
	Councillor Kennedy

	Councillor Ladbrooke
	Councillor Landell Mills

	Councillor Lloyd-Shogbesan
	Councillor Malik

	Councillor Munkonge
	Councillor Pegg

	Councillor Pressel
	Councillor Price

	Councillor Rowley
	Councillor Simmons

	Councillor Sinclair
	Councillor Tanner

	Councillor Tarver
	Councillor Taylor

	Councillor Tidball
	Councillor Wade

	Councillor Wilkinson
	Councillor Wolff


Officers: 

Gordon Mitchell, Interim Chief Executive

Jennifer Thompson, Committee and Members Services Officer

Lindsay Cane, Acting Head of Law and Governance

Apologies:

Councillors Simm, Altaf-Khan, Brandt, Chapman, Gant, Lygo, Paule, Sanders, Smith, Thomas, Turner and Upton sent apologies.

No apologies were received 
<AI1>

30. Declarations of interest 

There were no declarations.

</AI1>

<AI2>

31. Announcements 

The Lord Mayor announced:

· Abingdon narrowly won the recently held annual Abingdon-Oxford bowls match;

· that the East Oxford United Football Club had raised sponsorship and taken 17 youngsters to an international youth football club in Perm;

· her upcoming visit to Bonn

The Leader of the Council announced:

· by 5 September there would be a submission sent to the National  Infrastructure Commission setting out a comprehensive vision for the infrastructure necessary to support economic and housing growth in the county;

· the ongoing work now supported by the National  Infrastructure Commission to make Oxford a world class city for cyclists. 

</AI2>

<AI3>

32. Public addresses and questions that relate to matters for decision at this meeting 

Two speakers addressed Council.
The full text of these speeches where these were delivered as submitted; responses from the Board Members in writing before the meeting; and summaries of verbal responses given at the meeting are in the supplement to these minutes.
1. Artwell addressed Council outlining the dangers posed by flammable cladding asking them to reconsider the broader policies behind the tower block refurbishment project.

Councillor Pegg, being named in this speech, clarified the comments attributed to her.

2. Dr Stefan Piechnik addressed Council asking them not to waive any checks and balances on the replacement of the cladding and not to commit more funds to this problematic issue. 

Councillor Rowley, Board Member for Housing, responded to the address.
</AI3>

<AI4>

33. Re-cladding of Evenlode and Windrush tower blocks 

Council considered the report of the Head of Housing Services requesting additional budget approval in order to replace the rain screen cladding to Windrush and Evenlode towers and the three relevant resolutions of the City Executive Board from the meeting on 15 August 2017.

The Board Member for Housing, Councillor Rowley, moved the recommendations.
During the debate the Lord Mayor noted that some councillors were not content with the second recommendation. She informed Council that she would take the vote on each recommendation separately. 
Council noted that the refurbishment had complied with the building regulations in force at the time. If the regulations were changed to improve standards of fire safety, further alterations to the tower blocks may be made.
Three separate votes, one on each recommendation, were taken.

Council resolved to:

1. approve additional budget provision of £1m for the replacement of rain screen cladding to Windrush and Evenlode towers; and 

2. waive (but only to the extent described below) the relevant provisions in para 5.3 of the Constitution which require large applications, Council applications and significant amendments to a grant of planning permission to be determined by an area planning committee and instead delegate  to the Head of Planning and Regulatory Services the authority to determine any applications made as a result of changes required by new building regulations and/or government guidance relating to tower block design or build; and

3. that it should continue to seek full reimbursement of the costs associated with the re-cladding of buildings from Government, as had originally been promised.

</AI4>

<TRAILER_SECTION>

The meeting started at 5.00 pm and ended at 5.45 pm
Chair …………………………..


Date:  Monday 2 October 2017
</TRAILER_SECTION>
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